1981 Corowa Swim-In
The very first Corowa ‘Swim-In’ in 1980 proved so enjoyable, I felt the 1981 version was a must and voted myself a week’s holiday for the occasion. As the 1939 Marmon-Herrington gun tractor was well under way, I got busy and completed the restoration only 3 days before the rally.

After months of looking forward to the rally, Saturday march 14th finally came and a small convoy left Shepparton at 0800hrs – Tim Vibert’s Chev Blitz recovery truck, and my Marmon towing the 25 pdr. Limber. Running in a reconditioned engine restricted me to 30mph, and even at that speed the unsprung limber was bouncing a bit until I reduced tyre pressures.

After a couple of stops to check out clues and “photoexpress’ 3 derelict FWD (Waukesha) trucks at the Mulwala sawmill, we rolled into Corowa camping ground at 1300hrs. Quite a few were in camp already, and 3 GPA’s were swimming. Military vehicles and people kept arriving daily until it looked like the Army was taking over!! Truly a National Rally, as people came from 4 states to attend.

The amphibious Jeeps were fascinating to watch, splashing into the water and handling the Murray River current in effortless fashion, their owners genuinely giving rides to all and sundry. One GPA parted company with its front hub and wheel, and required a lift from Tim’s Blitz, while its owner made a rush trip to Jim Bennie’s for parts.

Quite a few hours were spent ratting through local scrap yards and some useful items turned up. Someone bought a complete mine detector for $5!! Also found were DUKW rope fenders and various M.T. ad Jeep parts. Films and slides were shown nightly at our private open air theatre. Ian Grieve, in Queensland took his expecting wife to hospital and instead of pacing the corridor to await the happy event, he jumped in his car and drove 600 miles to Corowa, said good-day to everyone, looked around the vehicles, hopped back in the car and was hoping to beat the stork back to Queensland.
Saturday morning of the last weekend saw 29 vehicles parade down the main street of Corowa. Then a line-up of all vehicles for photos – from the tiny paratroop scooter to the 6X6’s of Eddie Bourke and Dave Mottram. Despite a few annoyances like the mossies and possums; the rattling bridge at night; and Dave Mottram’s whistling ‘air raid siren’ kettle, it was a great week.

As this was primarily and amphibious rally, the 8 GPA owners deserve a personal mention for transporting their vehicles for long distances: Peter Short, Sydney, Reg Butler, Parkes, Cameron Smith, Yass, Alan Newton, Adelaide, Tony Van-de-Ven Melbourne, Roger Ross, Melbourne, Bob Nicol, Melbourne, Eddie Bourke, Melb.

Take my tip, if it’s on again next year, don’t miss it.

Colin Anderson VMVC
